
September 2024 

 

To whom it may concern, 

It is with great pleasure that I recommend Adam Marshall to be a part of the CAA Athletic 
Organization. I had the opportunity to teach Adam during the 2023-24 school year at Notre 
Dame Preparatory School in Scottsdale, Arizona. He was a student in my period 3 Spanish 
1 Class. Adam quickly stood out amongst his peers. He consistently demonstrated the 
character traits of respect, responsibility and integrity. Adam was a leader in my class, 
always choosing to take the high road. He was organized, attentive and demonstrated a 
strong work ethic. Adam had enough confidence to ask questions when he was unclear 
about a concept. He acted in a mature and polite manner, always greeting me upon 
entering the class and thanking me at the end of the lesson. It was a delight having Adam 
Marshall in my class and I am certain that he would be a great benefit to your organization. 

Fondly, 

Ms. Wendy Hagge 

Spanish Teacher 

World Language Department 

Notre Dame Preparatory School 

whagge@ndpsaints.org 


